Approved

Town of Randolph office of the selectmen

MINUTES OF MEETING - January 11, 2021

Members Present: Michele Cormier, John Turner, Lauren Bradley

David Willcox, Town Moderator, John Scarinza, Kevin Rousseau,

Linda Dupont

The meeting began at 7:05 PM

Vouchers were reviewed and signed.

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS:

David Willcox, Town Moderator came before the board to discuss the upcoming Town Hall Elections and Meeting scheduled for March 9, 2021. After speaking with the town's attorney, David Willcox is recommending 2 sessions to be held: (1) on March 9, 2021 scheduled day for Elections and Meeting to hold only the Town Elections for officers, the Planning Boards Land Use Changes and any other Elections to come before the Legislative Body. (2) To hold the Town Meeting for discussions and vote on Warrant Articles presented to the Town prior to the February 2, 2021 deadline to be held on the 1st of June, 2021 at 5:30 PM.

Michele Cormier has spoken to Jamie Dow, our representative from NH DRA and has confirmed that the change would be approved and reports from the town due to NH DRA would be due 20 days after the new Town Meeting date.

David will compose a letter to be sent to the registered voters of Randolph regarding the changes and the option of absentee ballots.

The deadline dates would remain the same as required by NH RSA's, until March 9, 2021. The Public Hearing for the 2021 Budget will be held February 8, 2021 at 6PM with the Selectmen's meeting to follow.

Kevin Rousseau reviewed paperwork from NH Police Standards and Training that needs to be updated. Kevin will review this with John Scarinza and officially file the Randolph PD's updated roster.

The town has received a request from the Town's waste management contractor, Wayn-o's requesting to speak with the selectmen. Lauren Bradley stated she could address this and speak with them. Linda Dupont stated that Thursdays are a better to speak with them as they work out of the office and would be a better day to call. Linda Dupont also stated the contract is reviewed and renew every other year and is up for renewal on April 1, 2021.

John Turner made a motion to grant a veteran's tax credit application presented to the board. Lauren Bradley seconded. All agreed.

Michele Cormier inquired of the status of the bridge at the end of Durand Road West. Inquiring if anyone has pursued to find more information as to the future of the bridge as discussed at last town meeting. Lauren Bradley stated, she has not heard of anyone pursuing it further than was discussed at the March Town Meeting.

John Turner moved to adjourn the meeting 8:05 pm

Randolph Board of Selectmen	
Michele Cormier, Co-Chairman	John Turner, Selectmen
Lauren Bradley, Co-Chairman	Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen